
425 Heretaunga St East Hastings                                                                                              
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For the latest updates, please download our APP from  the App  Store and search ‘ChurchAppsNZ’ then search                            
“The Catholic Parish of Hastings”. Follow us on Facebook  ‘The Catholic Parish of Hastings’ 

                                                                                    
13th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                 

26th June 2022 

OUR MISSION            

TO WELCOME              
all who we encounter 
so that we can build a 

relationship with 
each other 

TO LOVE                                
as Jesus loved 

 OUR MISSION          

TO ENGAGE                
with God, each other 
and our community 
with hearts, minds 

and spirit                    
TO SERVE                 

God, each other, our 
community and our 

environment 

OUR VISION                                                                                                                             
‘LIVING AS CHRIST’ 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9.00a.m - 1.00p.m.                                                                                                                                

For urgent matters please contact the priests. Contact details above. 

St. Peter Chanel                                                                                       
817 Gordon Rd                                 
Hastings 

Vigil Sat: 5.30pm                    
Sunday Mass: 10.30am               

Weekday Masses                                
Tues: 5.30pm                                
Thurs: 5.30pm             

Sacred Heart                                               
425 Heretaunga St East                        
Hastings               

Sunday Masses                                                  
9:00am & 5.30pm                           

Weekday Masses                                                
Wed: 12.05pm                                                    
Fri: 12.05pm                                                      
Sat: 8.30am  

Our Lady of Lourdes                                       
85 Te Mata Rd                             
Havelock North                        

Sunday Mass                                       
9.30am  

Weekday Masses                        
Mon: 9.00am-Liturgy                         
Tues: 9.00am                                     
Wed: 9.00am – Mass                     
Thurs: 9.30am                                    
Fri: 9am-Exposition 10am-Liturgy                                      
Sat: 9.00am – Liturgy 

Immaculate Conception                               
Paki Paki 

Sunday Mass                                                        
8.00am  

                                                                     PARISH TEAM 

   Parish Priest: Fr. Marcus Francis  (On leave)                             Parish Administrator: Fr. Anthony  Htun  0273373356                         
 Assistant Priest: Fr. Trung Nguyen   0220626726                     Deacon: Tevita Faka’osi   0272757086                                     
 Parish Secretary: Steph  Levy  0226317045                            Finance & Property Administrator: Jean-Ann Ferguson 0272448126   
 Hospital Chaplain: Deb Lucy   0273554830               Youth Ministry: Faaki Tuanaki   0211644218                           
                          Passionist Family Co-Ordinators: Graeme & Margaret Armstrong  ph. 8777758  

                        
 

Following Jesus 

God has plans for each of us, plans for hope not for disaster. Each one of us has a 
personal vocation. God prepares us, knows what he wants for us before we are 
born. As young people we grow in wisdom, age and strength before God and 
others. During our journey of life, we listen and try to respond to God’s vision for us. 
How are we connected to God’s plan for us? How are we using the talents and gifts 

God has given us to grow his Kingdom? 

                                                                                                                                                         
There are many ways by which we can follow Jesus. A single life, as consecrated 
religious life, as priest, as married couple, or consecrated widowhood. Whichever 
path we follow we try to keep focussed on Jesus living in his way. We try to keep 
looking resolutely ahead not looking back. In our daily meeting with God in prayer 
we review how we are doing. What is taking us off our path? What is keeping us on 
or path? Jesus went resolutely ahead towards Jerusalem and his death not allowing 

events to take him off task.             

                                                                                                                                                                  

* Being faithful to following Jesus has its demands and challenges  

* Show me Lord the path of life 

* Speak Lord your servant is listening 

                                                                                                                             
Fr. Arthur Toothill 



Readings for Next Sunday: Year C:                                     
14th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Is 66:10-14; Gal 6:14-18; Lk 10:1-12, 17-20; 

                           Health & Safety Section:-                         

   Please refer to noticeboards in each church 

           YOUR PARTICIPATION IS WELCOME... 

ADORATION: Madonna    Tuesdays 9am—1pm                                     
BAPTISM PREPARATION:  Please contact the office to arrange an 
appointment with a priest.                                                                 
BENEDICTION & Exposition: SH  Fridays 11am                                                                
CHOIR PRACTICE: SH  Thursdays 5.30p.m. NEW MEMBERS WANTED!                                                              
CHRISTIAN MEDITATION GROUP: Currently meeting via ZOOM 
Wednesdays 7-7.40 pm. No meditation or zoom experience necessary. 
Ring Paula 878 3314.                                                                                                                                                 
EMMAUS COMPANIONS: SPC 2nd Monday of the month 7pm.                      
Ring Rob 0276591313 or John 0278787014.                                                               
FOCOLARE SHARE " Living the Word " 1st Saturday each month. 
Contact Gerard 0211216391 or Ellen 0274484242 

HOSPITAL SINGING: Hospital main entrance 2nd Sunday 6pm                                                                                                            

MARIST THIRD ORDER: SH, (room off Day Chapel)1st Sunday of the 

month, 2pm.                                                                                            

MATTHEW’S GOSPEL STUDY: 60 Reynolds Rd., Havelock  Nth                

2nd & 4th Tuesdays. 7.30pm Ring Diana 0226510946                             

MORNING PRAYER :  SH Day Chapel Mon-Fri 9am, except                                          

                             Thurs 8.45am                                    

MORNING TEA: SH Wednesdays 10-11.45am All welcome. Bring a friend   

RECONCILIATION:  SH - Friday 11.30am, Saturday 8.30am                 

                  SPC - Saturday 5pm OR by appointment                                  

                                 OLOL - Wednesday 9.30am                                                                

ROSARY: OLOL - Thursdays 9.10am                                                                       

                 SH - Saturday 8am                                                                                  

SUNDAY READINGS 4 U: SH  room off  day chapel. Tuesdays 10 –11am 

YOUNG ADULTS: Mission Centre. 1st & 3rd Sunday after 5.30pm Mass 

SACRED HEART MINISTERS 

Ministers rostered on for the Sunday Masses are now 

assembling together in the gathering space, outside the 

Sacristy for prayer, before joining the procession into 

the church. You are still required to sign the Minister’s 

register, so the Mass Co-ordinator is aware of your 

attendance. Readers are requested to sit at the front of 

the church for easy and quick access to the lectern/

ambo, and once completed your reading return to their 

families. It is important, that if you are unavailable on 

the day you are rostered, to find a replacement or 

contact the office. 

Peter’s Pence collection – Sunday 26th June 

                                                                                                                      

This collection is for the support of the Pope who exercises a 

ministry to the universal Church. 

  

If you wish to make a donation there are envelopes in the foyer of 

each church or you can credit our bank account. “Catholic Parish of 

Hastings” BNZ 02 0630 0288045 23. Please include your name.  

Memorial Mass for Susan Fitzgerald on the                             

5th July, 11am at OLOL.   

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The AGM of the St Joseph’s Branch 172 Hastings of the Hibernian 
Catholic Benefit Society will be held at Our Lady of Lourdes Havelock 
North following the 9.30am Mass on Sunday 3rd July. Interested 

parishioners are very welcome. 

SVdP Recognition of Service 
 
Two long-serving members of the Sacred Heart                                                    
conference of St Vincent de Paul, Marie Palmer                                                    
and Laurie Wilson, retired recently. 
Their dedicated service to our community was                                               
recognised by the presentation of a certificate and                                
commemorative cross last Tuesday 14 June. 
On behalf of all you have helped in so many ways, our heartfelt thanks. 
May God bless you both and enjoy a well-deserved rest. 

We warmly invite you to a  

St Mary’s School Story Gathering 

Our Aotearoa NZ history is becoming far more prominent in 
our school curriculum from 2023.                                                            

It is very important to have a knowledge of what has gone 

before, starting with where our feet stand.  

Ka mua, ka muri  

'Walking backwards into the future’,                                      

Looking to the past, to inform the future. 

We will be hosting two gatherings for people who are past 

pupils/families/staff of St Mary’s. 

11am Tuesday 28th June  

or                                                                                                   
7pm Thursday 18th August  in our new school hall.  

At St Mary’s we are wanting to find out some history about 
our school. The purpose of this gathering is for our current  
St Mary's whanau community to maintain links with our past. 
We hope it will be an opportunity for you to reconnect with 
your St Mary’s family.                                                                      

We are hoping to gather memories, anecdotes.  

RSVP to the school office.                                                          
Please indicate which event you are attending                           
Session 1: 11am 28th June                                                      
Session 2: 7pm 18th August                                                                 
06-876 6421                                         

office@stmaryshastings.school.nz  

SACRAMENTS OF FIRST RECONCILIATION AND                                     

FIRST COMMUNION update. 

Due to Covid and winter ailments it has been decided to 

delay the programme until the school 4th term – 

October/November.  

https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJzj4tZP1zcsyUm2MK8oM2C0UjWoMEsxs0xONLMwNTJMTTJKNrcyqDA3M7Y0tzRKMjY0N080sTTzEiouUchNLKpUL1bISCwuycxLLwYA3I0VFg&q=st+mary%27s+hastings&rlz=1C5CHFA_enNZ554NZ554&oq=St+Mary%27s+Hastings&aqs=chrome.1.0i355j46i175i199j0j0i22i30
mailto:office@stmaryshastings.school.nz


WE PRAY FOR OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS  
Recently Deceased:                                                                 

Ken Thornton, Aubynne Phillips (former                              

parishioner of SPC died in Sydney),                                     

Gynthia Veronica Stokes, Eve Van Bohemen,                    

Lynda Devoy.                                                                         

Please pray for the Souls of:                                                  

Hal Jonas, John Blake A 01/05, Timu Lafaele A 05/05, June 

Taylor A 13/05, Cecilia Barnes A 14/05, Stanislaw Melgies 

A 21/05, John Heasley A 22/05, Vanessa O’Niell A 24/05, 

Walter Hannan A 02/05, Alan Hannan A 14/05, George L. 

Sullivan A 23/05, Olga Unverricht A 31/05, Joseph Moran A 

01/06, David Weir A 06/06, Reuben & Nancy Lange and 

their departed siblings, William, Pattie, David and Peter 

O’Keefe, Joyce & John Huisman, Dulcie O’Boyle A 15/06, 

Patrick (Paddy) McGrath A 19/06, T. Colleen Meehan, 

Janina Melgies A 21/06, Carmel Jones (nee O’Boyle) A 

22/06. .  

 Sacred Heart Church -Children’s Liturgy 

Leaders/Helpers are urgently needed for Children’s Liturgy 
programme during 9.00 am Mass at Sacred Heart. Training 
and resources will be provided. Anyone from secondary 
school age onwards is welcome to join the team. Please 

contact the Parish office for further information. 

Please keep in your prayers those in our parish and 

communities who are sick especially:                               

Names for the sick will be rotated monthly. Please let 

the parish office know if you wish for the name to stay 

on the Prayer  List .                                               

Margaret Martin, members and volunteers of the Hastings 

St Vincent de Paul, Lily Walsh, Margaret Roberts, Des 

Sutton, Loyola Mouldey,  Staveley Tankersley, Vincenza 

Ercolano, Peter Dawes, Sue Davis, Bronwynne Thorp, 

Raewyn Connors, Chris Lucy, Trish Sharp, Jo Ramsay, 

John Janssen, Mark Rice, Noreen Pakinga (Laracy), 

Annette Brunton, Tony Brunton, Bob Barber, Robert 

McIntyre, Keith Billington, Teresa Griffin, Tiffany Wong, Jan 

Skinners, Maree McCracken, Livia Bairstow, Fr. David 

Gledhill, Elaine Campbell, Jaimee Gregory, Catherine 

Guilford, Eve van Bohemen, Kristen Hay, Colleen Taylor, 

Beverley Morley, Malakai Lyford, Natalie & Reg Corbett, 

Lauretta Ball, Louise O’Connor, Xavier Allen, Joyce 

Dawes, Des Kavanagh, June Brunton, James Minehan, 

David Neilson, Marie McCormick, Mark Sullivan, Kathryn 

Ingram, Mike Timu,  Selani Poe,  Rita Yule, Tovi’o Levy, 

Marie Tatere, Sally Wilson, Fenton Kelly, Margot Hamilton, 

Ann-Marie Middleton.          

PRAYERLINE:  When in need of prayers for special 

intentions please phone any one of the following people:                                                                

Fay Evans  878 8643, Eleanor McFlynn 878 9928,                 

Trish Webley 8778172 or Margaret Frater  877 7571. 

                     YOUTH CORNER                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tēnā koutou and welcome to our youth corner with more interesting news 
to share. On the Solemnity of Corpus Christi, we celebrated the Holy Mass 
and followed by Life Teen Social Night. The theme was Lessons in Love. 
The goal of this theme is for the teens to have fun, get to know each other, 
and grow in community as they play a series of Valentine's Day inspired 

games. 

We are starting a new series today known as Signs and Wonders, a Life 
Night Series on Miracles. This series is divided into four parts and the first 
one is Anticipate. The goal is to introduce miracles in the context of God's 

goodness and help teens grow in expectant faith. 

We would like to acknowledge the Pablo and Villanueva families who 

sponsored the dinner last Sunday.  

There are some families had taken part in this journey by sponsoring 

dinner for the group which is a huge contribution to this program. 

If you would love to be part of this by helping with the Sunday dinner, 

please let us know or contact the Parish office. 

Thank you so much everyone for your prayers and support in many ways. 

God bless, Youth Team. 
 

"FREE Fitness” from 8am - 9am at St John's College gym. Bring a towel, 
water bottle and proper exercise footwear, and a friend/family member.  
Please visit their facebook page Pasifika Mentor St Johns College or email 
Jonathan Foster for further details: jfost006@gmail.com.                           
Transport provided. 

Synod 2021-2023 Update | June 2022 

Once again, the diocese wishes to thank all participants in the recent 
synodal process for opening their hearts and minds to the Holy Spirt and 
engaging in this process. Following the reading and discerning of each 
submission, the Diocesan Synthesis Document has been completed. This 
document is the Diocese of Palmerston North’s contribution to the local 
phase of Synod 2021-2023 and has been provided to the New Zealand 
Catholic Bishops Conference for the next stage in the synodal process. 
The Diocesan Synthesis Document is available online to read and 

download at https://pndiocese.org.nz/synod 

mailto:jfost006@gmail.com
https://pndiocese.org.nz/synod


                       ARE YOU NEW TO OUR PARISH? If so....WELCOME!                                                                                 

   

Please write your name and contact details in the space below and one of our wonderful staff members will contact you.                                  
.                                                                                                                                                                           

Name………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………                 

Phone Number…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………...                 

Email address……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..    

Please place this slip into the offertory basket 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

St Joseph’s Primary School                                                                                                                                                                           
It was a privilege to have our new classroom block opened and blessed on Wednesday 22 June. A great day of celebration and 
excitement for our staff and students. We would like to thank all those involved with this special day of celebration and thank our 
Proprietor and the Diocese of Palmerston North for our lovely new learning spaces.  
Aaron O’Neill (Principal)                                                                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                                                                          
Sacred Heart College                                                                                                                                                                                     
We have our final visit from our intermediate schools for our Hearts session for the year this week. We have thoroughly enjoyed getting to 
know the Year 8 girls from St Mary’s, St Joseph’s and St Patrick’s intermediates and we look forward to welcoming them into the Sacred 
heart sisterhood in 2023. Students from our Social Science classes will attend the Hawke's Bay Model UN conference at Iona College on 
Wednesday. Our Marian Choir performed at The Big Sing. With limited time to prepare the Choir sang one piece, an African Alleluia. 
They were outstanding, and Ruby Lo won the Best Student Accompanist award for the second year in a row.  Students from Sacred 
Heart College and St Johns’ College were combined winners in the Sustainable Innovation Challenge held at the war memorial centre 
last week. Our next Sacred Heart College & St John’s College Combined School Mass will take place at St Patrick's Church on Sunday 3 
July at 10am. Our Open Evening takes place on 17 August this year. Please pop this date on your calendars and let your friends and 

family know.     

Nga mihi                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Maria Neville-Foster (Principal)                                                                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
St John’s College                                                                                                                                                                                           
This week our Y12 and Y13 students spent Tuesday morning at the careers expo in Pettigrew Green. Always a useful exercise for our 
young men as they endeavour to make sense of their futures. On Friday, a group of students and staff gathered at 6:00 am at the College 
to welcome in Matariki. The early morning crispness combined with the warmth and light provided by the fires, the singing and waiata by 
our students and the community of a shared meal at the end made it a wonderful occasion.                                                                                                               
Conor Bolton (DRS)      

HELP NEEDED! Can you help us? 

Cleaners at St Peter Chanel church are                                     

urgently required for one month a year.                                      

Please contact the office on 06 - 878 7774 if you can assist.                                                                   

Final opportunity to give to the Bishops’ Lent 2022 appeal 

It is now two months since the end of Lent, during which time you’ll 
recall Caritas ran the Bishops’ Lent Appeal.  We are incredibly thankful 
to all those who gave to the Lent Appeal. This Appeal supports Caritas 
in working with poor and vulnerable communities around the world, 
engagement with Catholic schools in New Zealand, and social justice 

work here in Aotearoa New Zealand.                                                                      

We recognise that 2022 was a difficult Lent, with Covid restrictions, 
limited Mass numbers and some challenges in having a regular parish 
collection at Mass. So, we wanted those who hadn’t had an opportunity 

to give, to have another chance to do so.  

Caritas is still accepting donations, either in a Lenten or marked “Lent” 
envelope in Mass, or online through its website at www.caritas.org.nz/
donate. You can also contact Caritas directly either by email at 

caritas@caritas.org.nz , or by phone on 0800 22 10 22.                                                                                                                            

Thank you again for your generosity. 

Notices from Titipounamu Study & Joy 

Online Sessions (Evening): St Paul – The first Missionary with 
Kieran Fenn fms. Monday, 27 June, 7 -8.30pm. ZOOM. $25/
session (incl. resources). https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/03/
st-paul-meet-the-first-missionary-2/ Matariki & the Pleiades 
with Beate Matthies. Monday, 04 July, 7-8.30pm. ZOOM. 
Koha/Donations welcome. https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/21/
matariki-the-pleiades/ Stories, Films & the Bible with Fr Kevin 
Waldie sm. Friday, 08 July, 7-8.30pm. ZOOM. All sessions are 
connected but also stand alone. Koha/Donations welcome. 
https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/04/stories-films-the-bible/ For 

more information and registration: www.studyjoy.nz 

http://www.caritas.org.nz/donate
http://www.caritas.org.nz/donate
mailto:caritas@caritas.org.nz
https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/03/st-paul-meet-the-first-missionary-2/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/03/st-paul-meet-the-first-missionary-2/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/21/matariki-the-pleiades/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/21/matariki-the-pleiades/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/2022/06/04/stories-films-the-bible/
http://www.studyjoy.nz/

